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Metropolitan King County Council
REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:              9           
DATE:    April 18, 2007   
PROPOSED NO.       2007-B0090 
PREPARED BY:   Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: King County Metro Transit’s Bus Shelter Program
SUMMARY: The Executive has submitted a second report on accelerating the rate of new shelter installations in response to a proviso which the Council attached to the 2007 appropriation for the Transit Capital Improvement Program. In addition to requiring the report, the proviso restricts expenditures on two CIP projects until the Council acts to release those funds following receipt of shelter proviso responses. The other expenditures were frozen to ensure that they would be available for the Council to reprogram to accelerated shelter installations if necessary after reviewing the proviso response. Legislation to release the funding for the other CIP projects has been transmitted (Proposed Ordinance 2007-0216) and has been transmitted and referred to the Council’s Operating Budget, Fiscal Management and Mental Health Committee. If, after reviewing this second half of the budget proviso response, the committee feels that the goal of accelerating shelter installations and receiving policy options to consider has been met, members may wish to request that the RTC Chair convey that assessment to the Chair of the Council.
BACKGROUND: This second proviso response focuses on the Council’s request for options to prioritize shelter installations and to leverage available shelter program funds. Beginning with the warrants by which a bus zone qualifies for a shelter – 50 boardings/ day in Seattle and 25 boardings/day elsewhere – the proviso identifies and discusses other bases for installing a shelter:

· ridership potential;

· partnership potential;

· cost efficiencies, and 

· special needs. 

To leverage County funds for the shelter program, the report suggests:
· partnering to share costs with cities, other transit agencies and private parties;
· reducing shelter program costs by designing lighter, smaller and less expensive shelters, and
· increasing program revenues by incorporating advertising into shelter design. 

The report concludes with a list of measures that the Transit Division will pursue in response to the interest in expanding the shelter program.

Transit Division staff will present the proviso response to the committee.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Letter from County Executive Sims, dated March 27, 2007, with enclosures
ATTENDING:

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division
Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development Section, Transit Division 
O/RTC/2007/SR/0221/shelter program

